
 

The Class of 1960 recently do-
nated over $1,600 to the Lou-
donville-Perrysville School 
Foundation.  Individual class 
members have already donated 
over $1,000 of this total, and the 
remaining $600 will soon be 
received from the Class of 
1960’s treasury. 

Class member Steve Kick said 
the class discussed a donation to 
the L-P School Foundation 
during their recent 50th reunion 
celebration, held at The Cabin 
restaurant. 

“We encouraged class members to 
support the Foundation with their own 
individual donations,” Steve said, “and 
we also wanted to make a donation on 
behalf of the entire Class of 1960.” 

According to Steve, the class will be 
donating the remaining funds in their 
class account, which is a little over 
$600. 

The donations from the Class of 1960 
and its members follow on the heels of 
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LPSF with over $20,000 in donations 

The L-P School Foundation 
(LPSF) was involved in three 
major activities and events during 
2010 – coordinating the annual 
Senior Project, reaching out to 
alumni, and making a grant to the 
L-P Schools. 
 

The first major activity under-
taken by the L-P School Founda-
tion was the Class of 2010 Senior 
Project.  Initially organized by the 
Class of 2000, this was the 11th 
consecutive year of holding a 
Senior Project.   

The Class of 2010 project was a  

basketball benefit, held at the 
LHS gymnasium, and attended 
by an estimated 350-400 fans.  
That evening $2,252 was raised 
for the L-P School Foundation, 
and three very large boxes of 
food were collected for the Help-
ing Hand food pantry.  Addi-
tional monetary donations re-
ceived since then have increased 
the total amount raised by the 
Class of 2010 to $4,102. 
 

The basketball benefit consisted 
of four games, each lasting 20 
minutes.  In the first game, the 

(Continued on page 2) 

Review of 2010 Activities 

Class of 2010 members prepare to sell 
tickets for their òBasketball Benefitó which 

raised over $4,100 for the                    
L-P School Foundation. 
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L-P School Foundation, Inc. 

The Class of 1960 had 34 members attend their 50th Reunion, held at  

The Cabin restaurant during the Loudonville Fair. 

donations from members of the 
classes of 1958 and 1959.  A 
plaque has recorded these 50th 
reunion gifts, and it will be kept 
at the Superintendent’s office. 

In an effort to generate even 
more donations, the Class of 
1960 will be sending informa-
tion about their donations to 

classmates who did not attend 
the reunion. 

 

For all of their efforts and gener-
ous support, the Trustees of the 
L-P School Foundation send 
their most sincere thanks to the 
Class of 1960. 



alumni team captained by Charlie Han-
sen topped Brian Hinkle’s alumni team 
in a 33-32 nail-biter.   

 

In the second game, the women’s staff, 
wearing yellow “Old School” shirts, 
defeated the LHS senior girls by a score 
of 41-29.  The third game featured al-
most as much wrestling as basketball, 
with the men’s staff facing off against 
the LHS wrestlers.  While the men’s 
staff triumphed, the final score could 

not be determined, as the clock opera-
tor was bribed to pad the wrestling 
team’s score.   
 

The final game featured the first game 
winners, Charlie Hansen’s alumni team, 

(Continued from page 1) 

against the LHS senior boys.  In a hard 
fought game, featuring slam dunks and 
three-point shooting, the alumni pre-
vailed by a score of 36-31.  
 

Between the second and third games, 
the LHS Dance Team performed a rou-
tine.  Before the second and final 
games, spectators had the opportunity 
to showcase their own 3-point shooting 
skills by paying $1 to attempt a 3-point 
shot, and collecting $2 if the shot was 
made. 
 

The final event of the evening was the 
Half Court Shot competition.  Over the 
course of the evening, five tickets were 
drawn, and those five people each had 
one opportunity to shoot from half 
court.  Those making their shot would 
share a Grand Prize of $1,000.  Unfor-
tunately, none of the shooters were 
successful.  The five shooters were Tay-
lor Harris, Mason Johnson, Cory Fritz, 
Becky Orchard, and Ty Trumpower. 
 

 

The second major activity under-
taken by LPSF in 2010 was a campaign 
to contact LΆP alumni and other school 
supporters.  Over 2,100 letters were 
sent to alumni and supporters in 45 
states.  Donations were received from 
263 supporters in 23 states, including 
115 donations from first-time support-
ers of the L-P School Foundation.  A 
total of $20,160 was raised through 
these efforts, and LPSF sends its sincere 
thanks to all of those who supported 
this campaign.  If you would like to 

support LPSF, or just get more infor-
mation about us, please visit our web-
site, www.lpschoolfoundation.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The third major event of 2010 was 
LPSF’s grant of $2,000 to the L-P 
Schools.  Coupled with a grant of 
$2,208 from the L-P School District 
Endowment Fund held at the Ashland 
County Community Foundation, these 
funds allowed the school to purchase a 
whiteboard for the C. E. Budd building.  
The Foundation’s intent is to provide 
one grant each year to the L-P Schools, 
and that grant will be approximately 5% 
of our fund balance.  That will allow 
LPSF to grow our fund balance, and 
thus provide increasing support to our 
schools each year in the future. 

2010 in review  (contôd from p. 1) 
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Senior girls discuss team strategy before their 
game against the womenõs staff team. 

Erin Lingenfelter and Mack Taylor served as 
emcees for the eveningõs events. 

A large crowd enjoys action between the two 
alumni teams, organized by Charlie Hansen 

and Brian Hinkle. 

Mission Statement 
 

The mission of the           
Loudonville-Perrysville 

School Foundation is to join 
together with community 

members, businesses, civic 
organizations, alumni, and 

any other proponents of    
education, in order to       

support and enhance the 
educational opportunities for 
students of the Loudonville-
Perrysville School District. 

C.E. Budd students demonstrate one of the 
buildingõs whiteboards. 



Our plans for 2011 
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Cooper Charlton, President of 
the Class of 2011, recently sat 
down with the L-P School Foun-
dation to discuss his thoughts 
about the 2011 Senior Project, 
which will be held this coming 
spring.   
 
LPSF:   Have you thought about 
possible activities for the Class of 

2011 Senior Project? 
 
Charlton:    Last year’s basketball 
benefit went real well, so we may 
try that again.  Several years ago 
there was cow patty bingo, and we 
might add that, too. 
 
LPSF:   The Class of 2008 has the 
record for raising the most money, 
$7,154.  Has your class set a goal 
for how much money you would 
like to raise? 
 
Charlton:   We haven’t set a goal 

yet, but it would be nice to break 
the record. 
 
LPSF:   As a part of the Senior 
Project, we always want the gradu-
ating class to “do good deeds” in 
the community.  Have you thought 
about what “good deeds” your 
class could do? 
 

Charlton:   We 
want to hold a 
food drive for 
the Helping 
Hand food 
pantry, with the 
h o m e r o o m s 
c o m p e t i n g 
against each 
other to see 
who can bring 
in the most 
food.   
 

LPSF:   Finally, why is a Senior 
Project important to you and the 
Class of 2011? 
 
Charlton:    We want to do some-
thing good and help the commu-
nity. 

 
Cooper Charlton is the son of Tom 
and Jill Charlton of downtown 
Jelloway.  Cooperõs older sisters 
both participated in Senior Projects, 
Kristie in 2004 and Karie in 
2007. 

2011 Class Officers  

President: Cooper Charlton 

Vice President: Dylan Bender 

Secretary: Kate Pflueger 

Treasurer: Megan Scarberry 

Historian: Cooper Conrad 

LPSF Trustees 

2010 
 

Mike Bandy 
419 994-8009 

mikebandy@farmersandsavings.com 
  

Sue Burwell 
419 994-4071 

burwelsu@oplin.org 
  

Zach Davis 
419 606-1696 

zdavis26@gmail.com 
  

Jerry Dudte 
419 994-3461 

jdudte@mansfieldplumbing.com 
  

Tami Reynolds 
419 994-3348 

treynolds@whitcomb.com 
 
 

Visit our website at: 
www.lpschoolfoundation.org 

Recent LPSF Grants 
 

2010 
$2,000 toward the purchase of a 
whiteboard at the C.E. Budd 
School 
 

2009 
$1,500 toward the purchase of a 
whiteboard at the R.F. McMullen 
School 
 

2008 
$1,000 toward the purchase of 
active response units for white-
boards at Loudonville High School 
and Perrysville Junior High 

Class of 2011 officers (left to right) are: Dylan Bender, Kate 
Pflueger, Cooper Charlton, Megan Scarberry, and Cooper Conrad. 



 

The Loudonville-Perrysville School Foundation, Inc. (LPSF) is currently governed by a 
five-member Board of Trustees. The 2010 Trustees are: Mike Bandy (President), Jerry 
Dudte (Vice President), Sue Burwell (Secretary/Treasurer), Tami Reynolds, and Zach 
Davis. The Foundation meets once a quarter, in January, April, July, and October. If you 
have any questions about LPSF, or if you would like to attend one of our meetings, 
please contact any of the Trustees, or visit our website, www.lpschoolfoundation.org. 

Foundation To Add Two Trustees in 2011 

L-P School Foundation, Inc. 

P.O. Box 73, Loudonville, OH 44842 
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Jane Walters received an Associate’s Degree 
in Business from North Central State Col-
lege, and now works at Buzzard’s Family 
Shoes in Loudonville.  Jane has two chil-
dren, Mitchell and Jillian, enrolled in the L-P 
School District.  
 
Jane has been active for many years in the   
L-P Schools, serving over five years with 
Academic Boosters, including a term as 
President.  Asked why she wanted to serve 
as a Trustee of LPSF, Jane commented, 
“I’ve seen the good work done by this group 
for a number of years, and I want to see the 
organization continue to thrive and expand.  
I look forward to seeing my two kids, now a 
junior and an eighth grader, participate in 
the annual Senior Project.” 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Caleb Brecheisen is a graduate of Hocking 
College and works as a park officer, serving 
the Mohican State Park, Malabar Farm State 
Park, and Findley State Park. His wife, Jen-
nifer, is a first grade teacher in the Granville 
Schools.  
 
Caleb has now come full circle, as his Class 
of 2000 was the first class to organize a Sen-
ior Project.  Asked why he wanted to serve 
as a Trustee of LPSF, Caleb commented, 
“When my class started these efforts ten 
years ago, I didn’t think about becoming a 
Trustee of the L-P School Foundation.  But 
now I have a chance to work with the high 
school seniors on these projects, and I think 
I can relate to them, and explain the impor-
tance of their efforts to help our schools 
and the community in general.” 

Jane Walters and Caleb Brecheisen have agreed to become Trustees of the Loudonville-Perrysville School 
Foundation.  They will be sworn in at the Foundation’s next quarterly meeting, to be held in January of 
2011.  This will bring the Foundation’s total number of Trustees to seven.  The major focus for both Jane 
and Caleb will be assisting with the annual Senior Project. 


